
   12th January 2021 
Dear Parent 

 
School Safety – Children and Staff currently in school: 
Please be mindful that should any child or adult working within a bubble test positive for COVID, the 
school will close that bubble in order for them to isolate.   We have reviewed our risk assessment and 
are doing our level best to keep all staff and children safe and well.  We rely on you doing the same, 
following rules and regulations, to prevent a complete school closure. 
 
We currently have some staff and children who are isolating and this includes members of our Senior 
Team.   Our current provision is precarious and we need to protect, as much as we can, the provision 
we have in place for our critical frontline workers – who cannot work from home! 

 

 
 On Line Learning 
Thank you so much for the affirmative comments about our on-
line learning – including the live learning sessions.   The 
participation has been excellent.  Teachers and support staff are 
delighted with the way our children are demonstrating their 
willingness.    This, in and of itself, is a great life lesson.  Thank 
you for loving and supporting them. 
 
 
 
Inclement Weather 
Please keep an eye on our school website, should weather 
conditions prevent us from being able to open school.  We will 
also text parents, please make sure that all updated contacts 
have been forwarded to the school office via our 
enquiry@stmaryrc,bham.sch.uk address. 

 
 
Stay safe and keep well! 
 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
H M Cusack 
Headteacher 
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